
2021 Fall Mini-Reunion 

We had another great Virtual Mini-Reunion thanks to the Leadership of Chair Pete Bleyler. We had more than 

100 registrations and during the day often had more than 70 in attendance at any one time. 

Our first session included our classmates Doug Zipes and Christine Bosworth. Doug, a cardiologist reviewed his 

book Bear’s Promise and showed us how it told the story of his real-life adventures combating erroneous claims 

of a manufacturer of electric stun guns. He also illustrated the difference between a technical book and a book of 

fiction.  

Christine shared her experience as an ambassador’s wife as she accompanied Steve to posts in the Philippines 

and Korea. 

 

Doug Zipes    Christine Bosworth 

Our Second panel was composed of two classmates, each possessing a law degree among other attributes. Bob 

Tunnel pursued an illustrious law career before becoming involved in a fraudulent investment program which led 

to his arrest and incarceration. He shared with us details of his missteps and his recovery from addition to alcohol 

and his investment scheme. 



Jerry Greenfield told us how he evolved from his Engineering science degree at Dartmouth, came back to 

complete a Tuck MBA, added a law degree gained at night and helped banks advance using techniques developed 

in aerospace before he became a city councilman in Richland, Washington. 

 

Bob Tunnell      Jerry Greenfield 

Our third session was a collaboration between Ron Wybranowski and Sandy Wheeler. Sandy has developed great 

skill in photographing very ordinary objects in her daily walks with her dog and converting the photos to art. She 

shared her approach and a few examples before Ron launched a slide show of part of her collection. 

 

Ron Wybranowski     Sandy Wheeler 



Our final session, led by president Maynard Wheeler and our coordinator of student activities, provided an 

opportunity to meet two students who have benefited from grants made available by the class of ’61. Both have 

joint majors with music. Ted McManus marries music and physics and Elias Rosenberg combines computer 

science with music. The details of their projects were exciting and highly technical. Glenn Gemelli, our 

engineer/musician professed to understand their approach and thought he might be able to apply it to his blue 

grass band. 

 

Ted McManus    Elias Rosenberg 

Shown below is one of Ted’s slides of his organization of his 16-note scale that produces chords unhear by any of 

us before. 

 

 



 

 

Finally, David Prewitt, presented two Special Recognition Class awards to Oscar Arslanian and Henry Eberhardt 

for their long-time service to the class and college. Oscar was particularly cited for initiating the Legacy of the Arts 

Fund now providing over $50,000 annually to support programs at the Hopkins Center while Henry was 

recognized for his long service particularly in the area of our Dartmouth College Fund Activities. 



 

Dave Prewitt,   Nyla and Oscar Arslanian   Henry Eberhardt 

Chair of Spec. Rec Committee 

 

 

 

 



Here are a couple of screen shots showing a few of the more than 70 participants in our mini-reunion.



 

 


